IMF Fall Meeting

October 25 & 26, 2011
On Tuesday, October 25, 2011, the 2011 IMF Fall Meeting was held at Mountaineer Casino & Resort in Chester, WV.  There were 62 attendees (see attached list) at this year’s Fall Meeting.
In the business portion of today’s meeting, Ken Eakin reported that there is currently a balance of $54,548 in the IMF treasury.  Gary Shreve said that there were now 35 paid member companies for 2011.  Membership dues ($1000 per member company) invoices for 2012 will be going out next month.  The 2012 IMF Spring Meeting will tentatively be April 11 & 12, 2012 at Union Electric in Burgettstown, PA.  Mr. Jason Gahan of LeTourneau Technologies will serve as the 2012 IMF President.  A new IMF VP Programs for 2012 is being sought.          

Dr. Lifeng Zhang presented an update on the current IMF Research Project.  A 28" x 28" stainless 316L ingot was bottom poured at Latrobe Specialty Steel using a wedge insert square runner brick designed to give a swirling entry into the ingot.  The ingot poured OK and was forged into product for examination by Dr. Zhang.  A special 8" x 8" upgate brick has been made for Lehigh Specialty Melting to try on a 31" diameter round ingot or for Superior Forge to try on a 30" diameter round ingot.  Neither of these ingots has been poured to date.  Dr. Lifeng Zhang has accepted a position as Dean of Metallurgy at the University of Science & Technology in Beijing, China.  He will be leaving at the end of November for Beijing.  The membership will be surveyed as to whether or not they want to continue with the current IMF Research Project.  $50,000 has been spent to date on this project.              
Excellent presentations were made today on “The Use of Simulations in Ingot Design” by Drew Fischer of The Timken Company, "The Use of ASCAT for Steel Cleanliness/Deoxidation Improvement" by Dr. Jay Galbraith of Standard Steel, "Steel Cleanliness Measurement" by Dan Gynther of The Timken Company and “Ingot Proposal to DOE" by Dr. Laurentiu Nastac of the University of Alabama.  In addition, an informative overview of the Whemco Midland, PA production facilities was given by Dan Flaherty of Whemco prior to tomorrow's IMF Tour of their plant.         
On Wednesday, October 26, 2011, a fantastic tour of Whemco Midland, PA production facilities was conducted.  Many thanks to all Whemco Midland, PA personnel for the wonderful plant visit.
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